
SOUTH DAYTONA POLICE DEPARTMENT 
MEMORANDUM 

TO: James L. Gillis, Jr., City Manager 

FROM: Mark J. Cheatham, Chief of Police 

DATE: June 16, 2022 

SUBJECT: SRO Agreement Renewal 

The City Council approved an agreement to provide a School Resource Officer (SRO) at 
South Daytona Elementary School on July 23, 2019.  The term of that agreement was 
five years containing one (1) base year and four (4) one (1) year renewal options.  The 
base year of that agreement expired on June 30, 2020, the Volusia County School Board 
and the City of South Daytona are now entering the third renewal of the four possible 
renewals.   

The SRO program provides a vital link between the South Daytona Police Department, 
South Daytona Elementary and the community we serve.  As a Police Department, our 
number one concern is for the safety of our residents and those persons within our 
community.  South Daytona Elementary has always worked well with the City and 
understands the safety of their students is a top priority.  Additionally, the School Board 
has an obligation of responsibility to their students through the Marjory Stoneman 
Douglas School Public Safety Act. 

Therefore, staff is requesting that the City exercise the third renewal to the School 
Resource Officer Agreement with the School Board as presented in Exhibit A attached. 
The terms of the original agreement, presented as Exhibit B, will remain the same except 
for the cost of the SRO which has increased over the base year.  The cost of the SRO for 
the renewal (July 1, 2022, through June 30, 2023) is based on 1,448 billable hours at a 
rate of $40.650 which totals $58,861.20 when rounded to the nearest dollar amount and is 
inclusive of officer benefits.  This cost is split with the School Board and billed over the 
course of ten months at a monthly rate of $2,943.06. 
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